
 

KEY DATES 2022 

APRIL 

Fri 8 -  Easter Hat Parade 

Fri 8 - Last Day of Term 1  

        - Early Dismissal 2.30pm 

Tue 26 - FIRST DAY OF TERM 2  

School Commences 9am sharp 

 

MAY 

Wed 4—Division Tennis 

10 to 20—NAPLAN Grades 3 & 5 

Tue 17—District Cross Country 

 

JUNE 

Wed 1—Division Cross Country 

Fri 3—Winter Interschool Sport 

Fri 10—Winter Interschool Sport 

Mon 13—Queen’s Birthday 

Fri 24—Last Day of Term 2 

 - Early Dismissal 2.30pm 

JULY 

Mon 11—FIRST DAY OF TERM 3 

School Commences 9am sharp 

Thursday  7th April 2022        TERM 1 WEEK 11 
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DATES AND TIMES TO REMEMBER: 
 

TERM DATES 2022 
Term 1:        31 January – 8 April 

Term 2:       26 April – 24 June 

Term 3:       11 July – 16 September 

Term 4:       3 October – 20 December 

 

CURRICULUM DAYS 2022  

Mon March 28th  

Mon Aug 22nd  

Mon Oct 31st 
 

PUBLIC HOLIDAYS 2022 
Mon, 14 Mar 2022    Labour Day 

Fri, 15 Apr 2022    Good Friday 

Sun, 17 Apr 2022    Easter Sunday 

Mon, 18 Apr 2022    Easter Monday 

Mon, 25 Apr 2022    Anzac Day  

Mon, 13 June 2022   Queen's Birthday 

Tue, 1 Nov 2022    Melbourne Cup 

 

TIMETABLE 

Commence 8.58 Line-up Bell-Music, 2nd Bell 

9am  

Recess  11.00 -  11.30am 

Lunch   1.40 -  2.30pm 

School Finishes         3.30pm 
 
 

Message From The Principal   
It’s nice to be finally back on deck at MPS after my recent 

surgery and my thanks to all of the lovely messages I received 

from families wishing me a speedy recovery. Over the last few 

weeks, I know that our students and staff have continued to 

work hard and have earned a well deserved break over the next 

two weeks. I would also like to thank Mr Hattwell for steering 

the ship in my absence. It’s comforting to know that the school 

is in safe hands and that I needn’t worry about a thing! 

 

As I visited classrooms this week, it was clear that our students 

are well and truly back into their routines and our preps have 

also settled in wonderfully well. The difference from day one to 

the end of term is enormous and it’s as if they’ve been here for 

years, so my congratulations to all families and our teachers for 

helping our newest students transition so well into school life. 

Covid has thrown up many challenges and we recognise that 

our students will need continued support in a variety of areas, 

but it is also clear that our students have handled the challenges 

quite well for the most part and they should be very proud of 

themselves. Over the coming months, we will continue to 

address any challenges and our students will continue to 

develop their social skills through The Resilience Project. Early 

next term we will again be offering a parent forum where the 

team at TRP will take parents through some of the issues facing 

students and families today and offer strategies to help us 

maintain a healthy balance in our lives. 

 

The Resilience Project – Parent Webinar 

TRP are again providing a parent/carer Webinar with Martin 

Heppell on Monday 9th May, 6.30pm-8.00pm. During this 

presentation, Martin will share his experiences and combine 

them with practical strategies that can be implemented every 

day to improve our overall wellbeing. Parents/ Carers will 

need to register using the following registration link: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_YmLGrZ40SIaYLMV1-
gylBQ 

mailto:mulgrave.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.mulgraveps.vic.edu.au
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_YmLGrZ40SIaYLMV1-gylBQ
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Resilience Project Cont.  

**Upon registration, registrants will receive a link to attend the webinar, along with a reminder the 

day prior. Please note that the webinar will include parents from other Partnership Schools. You will 

also find attached a flyer with some further information on the session. 

 

Staffing Update 

With Ms Miller moving on we are pleased to announce that Mrs Viki Ali will be stepping into the 

office role. Viki has previously undertaken a similar role at her previous school, so will be able to hit 

the ground running. In the meantime, we are advertising for a new Education Support team member 

to replace Viki in the classroom. 

 

Staffing Update 2 

It is with a hint of sadness that I must inform our community that Mrs Kat Clark will be leaving us at 

the end of the term. Mrs Clark has picked up a position much closer to home and I know her new 

school is incredibly lucky to have her. Fortunately MPS has a ready-made replacement waiting in the 

wings. Mrs Michelle Ohia will take over the classroom effective from the commencement of Term 2. 

Mrs Ohia has been with us for several weeks now as we added an additional staff member to the 

team to plug holes caused by Covid absences and to cover other areas where needed. She has 

already spent time with the preps and is ready to take the baton. We will also look to replace Mrs 

Ohia with an extra teacher to continue to cover future unforeseen challenges.  

 

Enrolments 

A reminder for families that we would appreciate it if enrolments for prep 2023 could be lodged with 

the office as soon as possible. We are taking a significant number of enquiries again this year and it 

would be very helpful for our planning if we could have all local families enrolling by the end of 

April. Enrolment forms can be found via the school web site or if it’s easier, we can send home a 

form with a sibling, just give the office a call to arrange it. Last year, the school received 

approximately 130 applications for enrolment and we can only take 66. In order to follow the 

selection priority order, we need to know how many in zone and sibling families are enrolling before 

we can offer places to those residing outside our area. This means we unfortunately cannot confirm 

places for out of zone enrolments until early term three. In zone and sibling claims will be confirmed 

as soon as possible after receipt of the form. Siblings living outside of our zone who do not get a 

form in on time cannot be guaranteed a place. This is in line with DET recommendations and reflects 

the fact that our school is now at full capacity. 

 

Covid Update 

Students and staff who have tested positive and completed their 7-day isolation period are not 

required to participate in the RAT screening for 8 weeks after their release from isolation. In 

addition, if a staff member or student has recovered from COVID-19, they aren’t required to get 

tested or isolate/quarantine if re-exposed to a case within 8 weeks of ending their isolation period. 

After 8 weeks, they must follow the relevant advice depending on the type of contact you are. 
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Annual Report & School Council Office Bearers 

On Tuesday March 29th the school held its Annual General Meeting to present the 2021 Annual Report 

and elect office bearers for the 2022/23 School Council. Now ratified, the annual report will be made 

publicly available online once we receive the all clear from the Department.  

The new office bearers for 2022/23 are: 

President: Ed Meszaros 

Vice President: Monita Santos 

Treasurer: Alison Battaglia 

Secretary: Stuart Hattwell 

Executive Officer: Charles Spicer 

Councillors: Anne McNee, Jon Heyde, Saden Zahiri, Margaret Perdreau, Melinda Collard, Nicola 

Weerakoon, Tim O’Neill 

 

Parent Helpers 

MPS is open for the return of parent helpers in the classroom. You may have or will soon receive a 

message from your child’s classroom teacher calling for help where parents are available. Typically 

we would seek assistance with hearing children read, but there are also organisational tasks that we 

would really appreciate some assistance with. Parent helpers will need to provide their Working with 

Children card and a copy of their vaccination certificate prior to their first visit. They will also be 

required to sign in on the office iPad each time they visit. In early Term 2, we will offer some parent 

helper training sessions (which we had organised for this time last year). If you are interested please 

drop me a line via email or register your interest via the office. 

 

Reading at Home 

As we approach the holidays, I wanted to take a moment to remind families of the importance of 

daily reading at home. All students should read every night as a minimum homework expectation. Of 

course, that doesn’t have to be in one session and could be done over three ten minute bursts if it 

makes life easier, or by reading before bed. What matters is that reading at home becomes a normal 

part of everyday life. We know that reading over the holidays provides an advantage over those that 

choose not to, so we strongly encourage every child to continue to read for enjoyment throughout the 

holiday break. 

 

Easter Hat Parade 

The Easter Hat Parade is back this year. As part of our ongoing recognition of a broad range of 

cultures, students will still undertake activities in a similar way to how we honour Harmony Day, the 

Lunar New Year and other cultural festivals and significant days. Throughout the year the school will 

be seeking to highlight more and more days from differing cultures as we become a more multi-

cultural society. There are so many wonderful celebrations and we absolutely want to honour our 

diversity and help all of our students to understand the importance of being an inclusive and 

respectful community. This year’s parade will be held first thing Friday morning and all are welcome 

to enjoy the event, which will be held in the courtyard. 
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School Holidays 

With the holidays fast approaching, I would remind families that the term ends at 2:30pm this 

Friday afternoon. Please ensure that students are collected on time at 2:30pm or arrangements are 

made to book them into Camp Australia’s Out of School Hours Care program. Over the holidays, 

there will be quite a bit going on around the school, with the toilet block refurbishment 

commencing, a new driveway extension to the hard courts will be laid and all of the usual cleaning 

and maintenance that goes on during this time. As always, we welcome families to use our spaces 

for recreation, but please be mindful that there will not be any staff supervision over the break. 

Should you observe anything untoward on site, we would appreciate it if the police could be 

contacted. 

 

To all of our families, please enjoy the school holiday break. We hope you are able to recharge the 

batteries and enjoy a safe and relaxing two weeks. We will see everyone back on deck on Tuesday 

April 26th. 
 

Charles Spicer     
Principal 
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Don’t forget the Royal Children’s Hospital Good Friday Appeal 
These school holidays, families can help the Appeal by attending Kids Day Out on Friday, 15 
April, held at the Melbourne Convention and Exhibition Centre. The MCEC will be transformed 
into a children's wonderland of carnival rides, giant inflatables, craft activities, music, dancing, 
films and more. 
Or to donate click here: https://www.goodfridayappeal.com.au/donate/ 
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If you have any of the following to help us 

out by donating, could you please drop 

them off at the office in the allocated box:  

 

 

• Shovels 

• Gardening gloves 

• Seedlings 

• Potting mix 

• Garden beds 

• A connection with landscapers 

• Thank you for the donations we have 

received so far! 
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Our recent Environment/Green Day was a huge success. 

Thank you to our Environment Captains, Chloe & Isla for their help in organising the day. 

Our dress up/gold coin donation raised $493.20 for our school grounds, an amazing effort!! 

All money raised will be used to improve the school gardens. Thank you for your support! 

 

Our recent visit from Bunnings has certainly helped already, and the revamped vegetable 

garden area is looking wonderful. Thank you to the staff from Springvale Bunnings and the 

environment club for all your hard work.   
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by Michael Grose

When parents solve all children’s problems we not only increase their dependency on adults but we teach kids 

to be afraid of making mistakes and to blame themselves for not being good enough. That’s fertile ground for 

anxiety and depressive illness. 

 

So, how can we raise kids to be courageous problem-solvers rather than self-critical scaredy cats? 

Here are six practical ideas to get you started. 

 

Turn requests into problems for kids to solve 

Kids  get  used  to bringing  their  problems to parents to solve. If you  keeping  solving them, 

they’ll keep bringing them. ‘Mum, my sister is annoying me!’ ‘Dad, can you ask my teacher to pick me for 

the team?’ ‘Hey, I can’t find my socks!’ It’s tempting if you are in a time-poor family to simply jump in 

and help kids out. Alternatively, you can take a problem-solving approach, cuing them to resolve 

their own problems and take responsibility for their concerns. ‘What can you do to make her stop an-

noying you?’ ‘What’s the best approach to take with your teacher?’ ‘Socks, smocks! Where might they be?’ 

 

Ask good questions to prompt problem-solving 

A problem-solving approach relies on asking good questions, which can be challenging if you are 

used to solving your child’s problems. The first question when a child brings you a problem should 

be: ‘Can you handle this on your own?’ Next should be, ‘What do you want me to do to help you solve the 

problem?’ These questions are not meant to deter children from coming to you; rather, to encourage 

and teach them to start working through their own concerns themselves. 

 

Coach them through problems and concerns 

So, your child feels she was unfairly left out of a school sports team by a teacher and asks you get 

involved. The easiest solution may be to meet  with the teacher and find  out  what’s going on. You 

may or not resolve the problem but in doing so you are teaching a child to become dependent on 

you. Alternatively, you could coach your child to speak to the teacher herself and find out why she 

was left out. Obviously, there are times when children need their parents to be advocates for them 

such as when they are being bullied, but we need to make the most of the opportunities for chil-

dren to speak for themselves. Better to help your child find the right words to use and discuss the 

best way to approach another person when they have problems. These are great skills to take into 

adulthood. 
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Prepare kids for problems and contingencies 

You may coach your child to be independent – walk to school, spend some time alone at home (when 

old enough), catch a train with friends – but does he know what to do in an emergency? What hap-

pens if he comes home after school and the house is locked? Who should he go to? Discuss different 

scenarios with children whenever they enter new or potentially risky situations so that they won’t fall 

apart when things don’t go their way. Remember the Boy Scouts motto – be prepared! 

 

Show a little faith 

Sometimes  you’ve got to show faith in children. We can easily trip them up with our negative expec-

tations, such as by saying ‘Don’t spill it!’ to a child who is carrying a glass filled with water. Of course, 

your child doesn’t want to spill it but you’ve just conveyed your expectations with that statement. We 

need to be careful that we don’t sabotage children’s efforts to be independent problem-solvers with 

comments such as, ‘Now don’t stuff it up!’ ‘You’ll be okay won’t you?’ ‘You’re not very good at looking after 

yourself!’ 

 

Applaud mistakes and stuff-ups 

Would a child who accidentally breaks a plate in your family while emptying the dishwasher be met 

with a ‘That’s really annoying, you can be clumsy sometimes’ response or an ‘It doesn’t matter, thanks for 

your help’ type of response? Hopefully it won’t be the first response, because nothing shuts a child’s 

natural tendencies to extend themselves down quicker than an adult who can’t abide mistakes. If you 

have a low-risk-taking, perfectionist, consider throwing a little party rather than making a fuss when 

they make errors so they can learn that  

mistakes don’t reflect on them personally, and that the sun will still shine even if they break a plate, 

tell a joke that falls flat or don’t get a perfect examination score. 

 

 

Michael Grose 

Michael Grose, founder of Parenting Ideas, is one of Australia’s leading parenting educators. He’s the author of 

10 books for parents including Thriving! and the best- selling Why First Borns Rule the World and Last Borns 

Want to Change It, and his latest release Spoonfed Generation: How to raise independent children. 
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https://www.facebook.com/mulgravefarmersmarket/
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LOCATED AT MULGRAVE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

GROUNDS EVERY SUNDAY 8.00AM to 1.00PM 

https://www.facebook.com/mulgravefarmersmarket/ 
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